
 
 
 
February 27, 2019 

 
 

Facilities, Transportation, Regional School and Safe Schools 
 
 
Transportation: 
 

• TANK  
o Feedback from TANK still continues to be positive. 

• Making arrangements for the boys Regional Tourney. Bus for players and then one for cheerleaders and 
potential PEP Club. 

• Our bus mechanic, Brett Finnell, does a great job working on our buses as well as communicating with the 
drivers to address any problems. 

• We are looking at some improvements at our bus lot. The inside has not been painted and updated for 
some time so our maintenance dept will be making some gradual changes such as painting, new ceiling tile, 
new lights, etc…  

 
 
Facilities: 
 

• Continued work with Mr. Turner on facilities plan/projects for next year.  
• Ehmet Hayes is continuing to work on some estimates concerning the Virtual School and potential site 

locations. 
• Maintenance crew has installed new LED lights in the NHS gym. 
• Have almost completed the initial step in the new KFCIS document on Newport Primary. School has to be 

mapped out, rooms identified, questions concerning each room, attaching photo of each room, and 
identifying the year of each section of the building. This building is due in by mid-April then the remaining 
buildings will be completed. 

• Mr. Grayson completed training in Somerset with the Plant Facilities Managers. Allowed me to meet with 
the state on the KFICS process that has proved very beneficial in the new process.  

• Unfortunately, we lost a bus monitor, Vicki Applegate this week to cancer. She was a great asset to our 
district and touched many individuals both student and adults. She will be missed. 

 
Regional School 
 

• The Regional School is moving along without many issues this year. Overall our numbers in the school 
have remained fairly consistent this year and have been slightly lower. 

 
Safe Schools 
 

• Mr. Grayson attended two days of training in Frankfort on Readiness and Emergency Management for 
Schools. The first days session was along the line of prevention and the second day was about our response 
once a situation had taken place. Both days were very beneficial. 

 
 


